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Transylvania County is declaring a State of Emergency effective at 5 PM on September 25, 2024, for 
Transylvania County, the City of Brevard and the Town of Rosman. The County is classified under the 
highest threat level under the National Weather Service for flooding, high winds, landslides and debris 
flows and emergency preparations are underway for impacts to begin as soon as Wednesday night. 
 
“I am declaring a state of emergency for Transylvania County as a proactive measure ahead of Hurricane 
Helene's arrival. Our county emergency management team has been making preliminary preparations and 
resource requests over the last two days to support our emergency response. I encourage all citizens to 
visit our website to sign up for alerts on the emergency management page and to like our emergency 
services Facebook page to get the most up to date information in the coming days from our Emergency 
Operations Center, Transylvania County Commission Board Chair, Jason Chappell said, “Now is the time 
to make preparations before the storm arrives. Please closely monitor forecasts and announcements over 
the next 48 hours. Your County government will be working around the clock to respond to emergencies 
and to assist citizens through impacts of the storm.” 
 
Additional state resources including high clearance vehicles, and a swift water rescue team has been 
secured to support the local emergency response. Emergency services has been in contact with the US 
Forest Service and the Pisgah National Forest is closing all campgrounds and most roads effective at 12 
PM on Thursday September 26. Staff have contacted Schenck Job Corps, agriculture operators and 
communities in frequent flood areas to notify them of the impending potential for life threatening impacts 
from the storm. Storms in advance of Helene may result in 4-8 inches of rain Wednesday evening in 
addition to anticipated hurricane impacts that will follow. The resulting projection of excess of 10 inches 
of rain increases the risk of destabilizing soil that could result in landslides.   
 
Emergency medical services is bringing in additional staffing to stage across the county and the County 
Emergency Operations Center is coordinating with our law enforcement, fire and rescue partners across 
the county to ensure emergency operations through the storm. The RedCross is deploying shelter support 
to be placed today and there will be emergency sheltering available, if needed.   
 
The threat level at this time for catastrophic impact is the highest the county has seen in memory.  All 
citizens are heavily encouraged to take the pending storm seriously and to be proactive.  Secure all 
outdoor furniture and other items that may be subject to high winds or moveable assets in floodplains. 
Those in flood prone areas are cautioned to make arrangements for the next 48 hours to relocate including 
any livestock and be prepared for flood impacts throughout the county including impacts to 
transportation.   
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